FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
 

1. Do you tender collections of clinical waste from council resident premises?
The Council contracts with Biffa Leicester Ltd to collect, treat and dispose of the City’s household waste under an integrated PFI (Private Finance Initiative) contract. This includes the collection and disposal of clinical waste from household sources in Leicester City.

2. The date of the next tender for the collection and disposal of clinical waste?

The Council’s existing contract with Biffa Leicester Ltd expires in May 2028. The date of the next tender for waste collection has not yet been determined and is therefore not information we hold.

3. Where will details of this tender be published? Will it be direct or run by a 3rd party?

This has not yet been determined as the renewal is not due until May 2028 and is therefore not information we hold.
4. Please can you give the name of the incumbent service provider for Clinical Waste collection and disposal.

Biffa Leicester Ltd.

5. Current contract Term in Years with any notes relating to Extensions.
25 years.

6. Contract Expiry Date

May 2028.

7. Annual Tonnage or Volume for Clinical Wastes

10.83 tonnes in 2021/22.

8. Estimated Contract Value 

The Council pays Biffa Leicester Ltd a unitary charge that encompasses all of the services they carry out. Therefore, the individual costs of the contract cannot be split out for the clinical waste collection service, and is therefore not information we hold.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
